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CHAPTER 
EFFECTIVENESS CRITERIA
1. The chapter must maintain or exceed its official membership figures. The beginning figure is effective June 1st. The chapter membership must be the same or higher at the end of May 30th. The chapter's Official membership figures are maintained by the State Board Executive Secretary and are provided to the chapters during each State Quarterly Board Meeting. Exception:   Chapters with official membership figures exceeding two hundred members must not drop below two hundred members but are not required to maintain a specific number of members.

2. The chapter must submit at least two (2) articles to the State Newsletter Editor by June 1st. The article can be any chapter-related news such as an event, function, or service that the chapter participated in or held.

3. The Chapter President or their designee (a chapter member in good standing) with a letter of proxy must be present at all the State Quarterly Board Meetings during the year.

4. The chapter must submit a completed nomination form for each Distinguished Service Award category (Criminal Justice, Judicial, Juvenile Justice, Corrections, Law Enforcement) and the Louie L. Wainwright Award to the Awards Chairperson by June 1st.
5. The chapter must submit a letter to the Nomination Chairperson listing the person they nominate for each State Board Officer position by February 1st. Typically, the current Secretary would assume the position of Treasurer, the Treasurer would assume the position of President-Elect and the President-Elect will become the new State President. If your chapter agrees with that, that is who they will nominate. Your chapter’s nomination for the position of Secretary will be decided by the person(s) running for the upcoming vacant position of Secretary.

6. The chapter must contribute a door prize for the upcoming Institute to the Door Prize chairperson by June 1st. A letter of intent to donate can be used if the item can not be delivered directly to, and/or stored by the Chairperson or if your chapter is making a monetary donation and funds are not currently available but will be by the beginning of the Annual Training Institute.

7. The chapter must have a minimum of five (5) functions for their general membership. Of those five (5), two (2) must be training functions. Also, of those five (5), at least three (3) of the functions must exceed one-third participation of the chapter's official membership figures. For example:  if your chapter has one hundred members, then at least three (3) of your functions must have had a minimum of thirty-four people participate. (Please note: As an example, a function can be anything from a meeting, a social event, a community service project, or a training event) Chapters exceeding two hundred members must have a minimum of sixty-seven people to participate.

8. The chapter must produce at least three (3) local newsletters for their chapter members. (Flyers are not considered newsletters although they can be included in your newsletter) Your local newsletter can contain a variety of items such as a Chapter President’s Message, articles about completed events, news and information on upcoming events, projects, or functions, a message soliciting new members, your chapter’s criteria for earning a scholarship to the Annual Training Institute or any number of other items. 
9. The chapter must elect officer(s) for the upcoming year by June 1st and a letter must be forwarded to the State President advising them of the newly elected chapter officers. The chapter should pattern their local elections after the State Board procedures as listed in Criteria #5.
10. The chapter must participate in at least three (3) Community Service Projects during the year.

11. The chapter must provide scholarship monies to selected deserving member(s) from their chapter to attend the Annual Training Institute. No set amount of money must be given to a selected member for it to count as a chapter-funded scholarship. For the State Board to gauge the potential number of participants for an upcoming Annual Training Institute, a letter of intent reflecting your chapter’s proposed numbers should be forwarded to the State President by June 1st.

12. The chapter must secure an advertisement in the program for the Annual Training Institute. Ads range from ¼ page to full page and your chapter can decide on the size based on the cost of the ad and your chapter’s financial position. Additionally, chapters can join their funds together to secure a larger ad. Your chapter can also solicit a sponsor to pay for an ad in the program combining their and your chapter’s information. A letter of intent to advertise must be provided to the Institute Program Chairperson by June 1st.
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